Christina Eads 814 Goldenrod Street Placentia, CA 92870 give.ccci.org/give account # 0599190 christina.eads@gmail.com (760) 443-9676

## October 2008

Dearest Supporters,

It's very clear that God is blessing our ministry! The momentum for our club at Cal State Fullerton has continued. Thank you for being a part of the excitement!

It can be difficult with midterms taking a great deal of the students' attention, but we've still had an ample crowd at our weekly meetings, outreach times, small groups, and at our Halloween party. I'm so thankful that the students' hearts have been captivated by God working in our community on campus!

About two weeks ago, I got to share the message with our group at the weekly meeting. After a time of mingling and some announcements, it was my turn to go up front. I spoke about walking with the Holy Spirit. The message went smoothly, and I surprised most of the students when I rapped some Christian lyrics about how sin affects our lives. It was also really fun to see a fellow teammate from Tokyo smiling in the back of the room, and he took this picture while I was praying.





The fun continued last week with our Halloween party. Rebecca, one of our student leaders, had a team helping her with decorations, food, and games, and it came together beautifully. Peter Pan and Hook were my favorite costumes, and I went as Princess Leia! Our next event will be on November 14<sup>th</sup>, when we will have separate men and women's times. Both groups plan to play sports in nearby parks and then BBQ and cook dinner. Please pray for this time of fellowship.

The activities on my assigned community college have also been fruitful. Although fewer students participate, the club is growing. Recently, Sofia, one of the members, and I met a girl named Ana on campus while sharing our faith. She became a Christian two months ago and is thrilled to be part of our Bible study and community. One of our members was nominated for homecoming king, which gained some publicity and encouragement for us as well. I head over to this campus every Thursday, and this week we'll be building the float. I greatly appreciate your prayers for Santa Ana College too!

Sincerely,

Christina